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To:  Planning Board 
  Select Board 
    
From:  Jennifer Hager, JSH 

Planning & Economic Development Director  
   
Date:  August 17, 2022 
 
Re:  Zoning Act (c 40A) Section 3A Compliance 
 
 
We recently received the final guidelines for MBTA communities relative to compliance with Section 
3A of the Zoning Act (c.40A) (aka Housing Choice Act).  
 
As you are aware, the Town submitted commentary about the Draft guidelines during the public 
comment period under the signature of the Chairs of both the Select Board and Planning Board. As a 
result of the significant amount of feedback, adjustments were made to the guidelines. I have attached 
the final guidelines to this memo. 
 
Sutton remains an MBTA community, but we are now classified as an “adjacent small town” MBTA 
community. We must still enact as of right multifamily housing, at a minimum density, and with no 
discriminatory restrictions. However, we are no longer required to dedicate a minimum area, and our 
minimum multifamily unit capacity has dropped from a total of 750 units to 181 units, or 5% of our 
2020 total housing units.  
 
If we chose not to provide for as of right multifamily housing in Sutton, we forego any funds through the 
following 1) Housing Choice Grants, 2) Local Capital Projects Find, and 3) Mass Works Infrastructure 
Grants, and DHCD, EOHED and other State agencies “may also take non-compliance into consideration 
when making other discretionary grant awards”.  
 
Per my last memo on this subject, ultimately, it is up to Sutton voters if they wish to forego these 
funding sources and not provide for as of right multi-family housing in Sutton. However, as Sutton’s 
Planning & Economic Development Director, I continue to recommend that the Planning Board pursue 
creation of draft multifamily regulations and host several public forums for education and discussion. 
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Current actions that we are required to take to remain in compliance are as follows: 

 Formulate and Action Plan (format provided by DHCD) by January 31, 2023, and obtain  
DHCD approval of the Plan. 

 
It is also my recommendation that we continue to consult with Central Massachusetts Regional Planning 
Commission (CMRPC) to follow how Zoning Act Section 3A compliance is being handled by other 
towns in our region and to obtain assistance if needed.  
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